   PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th May 2011 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman & Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Anthony Brown and Melanie John.
An apology for absence was received from: Rev. Roger Hart.

The meeting was also attended by: PCSO Nadia Sullivan, representing the Pembroke and Pembroke Dock NPT.

Christine John (Chairman) welcomed the attending members to the 10th May meeting of the Pennar & Buffferland Community Association; then turning to the minutes of the 12th April P&BCA meeting, asked if the members agreed that they gave a full and accurate account of the proceedings. Ron Selby (Secretary) apologized for having failed to include the concerns of Ms Vicky Methuen, regarding the possibility of a new road to be constructed to the rear of properties in Links Drive. Cllr Maureen Colgan said that other than that one omission, she proposed that the minutes of the 12th April should be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded her proposal.

Links Drive residents’ concerns about the possibility of a new road to the rear of their properties 
At the 12th April meeting, Vicky Methuen voiced her concern of stories circulating the area about the possibility of a new road to be constructed that will run from the rear of the Pennar Community School, and connect with the road serving the Pennar estate. So many parents choose to drive their children to school these days, that there is a considerable amount of congestion at the west end of Owen Street, with parking and reversing problems, that sometimes result in the odd body scrape! Whether a new (two way?) road with another cul-de- sac would ease the situation, is open to question. Vicky is worried that the new road and pavement would run very close to her rear garden, creating considerable disturbance and litter.

Treasurer’s report
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that taking into account the three cheques she had made out since last month’s meeting the P&BCA’S funds presently have a credit balance of £131.39.

Since the 12th April, Maureen has made the following disbursements:

1. Cheque for £51.74 to Ron Selby to cover his secretarial expenses from 06.06.2010 to 08.05.2011. Mainly to photocopying the minutes of the monthly meetings

2. Cheque for £50.00 towards Rhiannon Davies’s target of £900 she intends to raise so she can attend the Girl Guiding Jamboree at Vertaglia in Italy, as a member of the Girl Guiding Cymru team.
3. Cheque for £50 towards a ‘street party’ (actually held in Maureen’s garden) to celebrate the recent Royal wedding. Much of the BBQ food was brought along by the residents of the Castle Street area, and the children were each given a mug emblazoned with Prince William and Catherine and Union Jacks, and lots of bunting.

Ron Selby (Secretary) reminded the committee that Emily Sheen (PCC Customer Liaison Officer) requires the P&BCA’S audited accounts to be in her office by 31st May 2011 if we are to receive the £200 grant for the past year. Maureen and Cllr Tony Wilcox said that they will do their utmost to comply with that deadline.

Cllr Maureen Colgan suggested that the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association should invite Rhiannon to one of our meetings to address the members about the activities of the Girl Guiding movement, and her forthcoming trip to the Jamboree in Italy.

Hopes of reinstating the Neighbourhood Watch around Pennar & Bufferland  
PCSO Nadia Sullivan said she would make further enquiries about reorganizing the Neighbourhood Watch and appointing area coordinators, and ask PCSOS Kelly John and Andrew Griffiths to keep us informed about progress at our monthly meetings.  

Nadia went on to announce that on Sunday, 5th June, the young people of Pembroke Dock will be enjoying their ‘Big Lunch’ at the Bush Street Youth Centre. There will be a fancy dress competition and various entertainments to keep them interested and fully occupied; and by these means the police and other interested parties hope to create a more cohesive community.
A clean up in good time to avert possible later problems

Cllr Maureen Colgan reported that children had broken up some paving slabs in front of nos.40 to 42 Castle Street. Maureen asked for the council cleaning department to remove the lumps of concrete before they are found to be useful for throwing! Cllr Tony Wilcox said he would report the matter to cleaning department.

Schools crossing patrol needed for Treowen Road  
Ron Selby reported that he had not yet received a reply to the P&BCA letter requesting the recruitment of a schools crossing patrol for the crossing point at the junction with Cross Park, as a matter of some urgency. Owing to the high traffic flows at the times that children are walking to and from school, and taking into account the fact that vehicles are usually parked on both sides of the road thereby obscuring drivers’ field of vision, makes the situation particularly hazardous for children.

Cllr Tony Wilcox said he would ask PCC Education Department to see if they could obtain an early reply from Mr John Gobbi (Schools Safety Officer). 
Residents’ concerns about certain aspects of the Local Development Plan (LDP)
Ron Selby (Secretary) reported on the responses of many of the residents of Imble Lane, Imble Close and Springfield Road to certain aspects of the LDP. 

The two sites ‘ear marked’ for future housing development are:

· HSG/096/00231 North of Imble Lane, where it is proposed to build a minimum of 96 housing units, creating a density of  35 units per hectare (or 14 units per acre)

· HSG/O96/00233 East of Hill Farm, where it is proposed to build a minimum of 63 housing units, creating a density of 35 units per hectare (or 14 units per acre) 
On their response forms, the residents (including the P&BCA Secretary) listed many of the following objections:
1. Imble Lane (road width 4.9m at its narrowest point) would be the only access road for the two sites from the main Pembroke Road. This narrow lane already takes most of the traffic from the estates along Arthur Morris Drive besides that generated by the properties along Imble Lane, Imble Close, The Cricketers’ Lodge and Springfield Road. If Imble Lane was to take the traffic from the 159 extra properties on the two above mentioned sites, then there would be severe traffic congestion and likely accidents.

2. The field north of Imble Lane is quite boggy, and some of the properties in Imble Lane have had problems with seepage from the field. If much of the field was covered with houses and paved roads, the ‘run off’ from the field would be increased. 
3. The 159 units on the two sites amount to gross over development, and should be reduced by at 40%.
4. Possible problems with collecting and pumping the increased amount of sewage into the main sewage header at the top of Imble Lane.

On his response form, the Secretary proposed that the traffic from the site ‘north of Imble Lane’ should not be allowed to enter Imble Lane, and a new access road running from the north east corner of the site, and connecting with the Pembroke Road east of The Cricketers’ Lodge playing field should be constructed.
The Chairman closed the meeting at8.15 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in the Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th June 2011 at 7.30 p.m.
